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Subscriptions and Licenses
The Federal Emergency Relief team continues to maintain the view that federal funds can be used for subscriptions, or

license fees, only during the active period of the grant. Thus, for ARP, school districts would need to prorate the cost of
the subscription through September 30, 2024. Any balance remaining would need to be covered by the district. While a
process is in place (from US DOE) for LEAs to request an extension to the typical liquidation timeline, our Federal
Emergency Relief team is learning that the process to request the extension will require very specific details both
financial as well as written details that justify the extension. Typically, extensions will be awarded only for unanticipated
delays in the provision of services or delivery of materials that had been properly obligated.
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Are LEAs Using ESSER Awards Responsibly?

ESSER funds can be used to purchase and support a variety of items if reasonable and necessary. What does reasonable
mean? According to CFR 200.404: "A cost is reasonable if, in its nature and amount, it does not exceed that which would be
incurred by a prudent person under the circumstances prevailing at the time the decision was made to incur the cost." CFER §
200.313(e)_states: When original or replacement equipment acquired under a Federal award is no longer needed for the original
provided in Federal statutes, regulations, or Federal awarding_agency disposition instructions, the non-Federal entity must
request disposition instructions from the Federal awarding_agency if required by the terms and conditions of the Federal award.

The LEA should be able to demonstrate that the purchase of the item would be more efficient and cost less overall than other
means available. For example, if the LEA already has a vehicle that it could use to transport students or a less expensive means
to transport the students (e.g., leasing a vehicle or using a private vehicle and reimbursing for the cost of transportation); it would

not be reasonable and necessary to use these funds to purchase a vehicle. If, however, the LEA determines that the cost of a

vehicle, including related expenses such as fuel and insurance, is less than the cost of alternative means of transportation, the

purchase may be considered reasonable and necessary given the circumstances.
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